
 

May 6, 2024 
 
Chairwoman Tom Cole     Ranking Member Laura DeLauro 
House Appropriations Committee    House Appropriations Committee 
H-307 The Capitol      1036 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515     Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  
 
I am requesting funding for the Buffalo Grove Mill Creek Subdivision Utility Resiliency Project in 
fiscal year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Village of Buffalo Grove, located at 
50 Raupp Blvd, Buffalo Grove, Illinois, 60089.  The funding for this project would facilitate the 
installation of needed storm water upgrades, water distribution main replacement, proper addressing of 
wastewater I&I issues, and other related improvements.   
 
The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by Title VI of 
the Clean Water Act, 33 U.S.C 1381 et seq. 
 
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

 
Jan Schakowsky 
Member of Congress 

 


